Department of Family Services and Aboriginal and Islander Affairs

Family Services George and Elizabeth Brisbane, Queensland GPO Box 806 Brisbane, Queensland, 4001

Telephone (07) 227 7111 Facsimile (07) 221 2728

Telephone: Reference: Refer to: Section: Your Ref.:

MEMORANDUM TO:

The Acting Director-General.

Subject: Peter Coyne

I received a phone call from the abovenamed officer at 5.10 p.m. on Wednesday, 7th February, 1990.

He advised that he is aware that you will be addressing the staff at John Oxley Youth Centre next Tuesday.

He said that he is also aware that Sue Bell from the State Service Union has also made arrangements to address the staff at John Oxley Youth Centre on 16th February, 1990.

Mr Coyne said he has made the assumption that it will be about the Heiner Inquiry and that it would be difficult for him to sit in a room with staff who have made complaints about him.

He said he does not want to be left in a situation of being in a room full of people who "hate his guts".

I advised Mr Coyne that I could not say what you would be talking about. Mr Coyne acknowledged this and simply requested that I pass his comment on to you. I advised him that I would attend to this.

I remon alok	3 E
T. Walsh A/Executive Officer to the	QCPCI
Acting Director-General.	Date: 3.12.2012
8th February, 1990.	Exhibit number: <u>(36</u>

